
Dear Potential Candidate, 

Thank you for your interest in serving your local government.  The Clerk and Recorder’s Office has 

placed items on this website to help you with the beginning steps into an elected position.  The 

information on this website is just the beginning to a many step process. 

You will personally need your own motivation to run for the open office. You, as the candidate, are 

responsible for your own success or failure.  You will need to do your due diligence in finding out as 

much about the position you wish to fill and if you have the needed skills.  Elected officials of the county 

serve the people.  These jobs are not part- time jobs. All Gilpin County elected offices (clerk & recorder, 

assessor, treasurer/public trustee, and sheriff) retain an 8 hour business day or more and are paid a 

salary. 

 Do you have what it takes to serve the public?  Can you meet the time and job requirements as an 

elected official? If your answer is yes, please come and visit with our Clerk & Recorder and begin your 

journey. To set up your appointment call 303-582-5321 ask for Colleen Stewart, Clerk & Recorder. 

 


